L&S College Curriculum Committee
MINUTES
Thursday, April 20, 2017 at 2:00 PM, LT 4012
CCC website: http://www.uww.edu/cls/curriculum-committee
CourseLeaf: http://www.uww.edu/acadaff/facstaff/courseleaf

Voting Members present: Jennifer Anderson, Louis Betty, David Cartwright, Ellen Davis, Ted Gimbel,
Angela Harlan, David Havas, Paul House, Mark Lencho, Leda Nath, Zach Oster, Ellie Schemenauer,
Ozgur Yavuzcetin, Jeff Zimmerman. Absent: Paul Adogamhe; Economics Rep; Adam Paddock. Non-
voting Members present: Chair, Elizabeth Hachten, Susan Johnson, Joan Fox-Drake, Secretary. Non-
voting member absent: Annie Weberpal, DAC student.

Call to order at 2:00 p.m.

1. Approval of April 6, 2017 Minutes - Oster/Harlan moved. Motion passed unanimously.

2. Announcements

a. 2017-18 Curricular Schedule — will be posted to the CCC website

b. 2017-18 CCC reps — Please consider continuing on the CCC. Contact your Chair if
member changes. The Rep needs to be available on Thursdays at 2 p.m.

c. 2017-18 UCC reps. David Havas and Paul House would like to step down from serving on
the UCC. Please consider serving. Must be available on Friday afternoons. Zach Oster
will continue serving on the UCC.

d. Special Announcement — Thank you to David Cartwright who is attending his last CCC
meeting since beginning in 1985 (32 years!). David’s wealth of wisdom and
contributions will be sorely missed!

3. Discussion: GERC draft proposal to restructure the Gen Ed elective categories (proposal
handout).

The draft proposes several changes to the Gen Ed categories (abolish Gl and GP categories;
create new GG (Global) and GW (Wellness) categories; rename and expand scope of existing GE
category). Categories do not belong to a particular department. Categories are more about
breadth and are to avoid students taking all electives in major area.

Will need a formal proposal to go through and is tied to the Recertification timeline discussion
below.

4. Discussion: Tentative timetable for Diversity and General Education Recertification (distributed)

Procedures: The request for recertification will be administered through CourselLeaf. The form
will be modified so answering yes to “Fulfills U.S. Racial/Ethnic Diversity requirement” or
“Course satisfies a general education elective” will prompt the proposer to select options. In the
case of Gen Ed, the proposer will also be prompted to choose the relevant new GE elective
category.

Applicants for recertification will need to answer several questions similar to those required for
a new application for Gen Ed or Diversity designation. Questions still under development. Will
use a Qualtrics survey for answers, on a separate linked webpage TBD.

5. Old Business —none
6. Adjournment @ 2:58 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Fox-Drake, CCC Secretary



